
UNYAC Trustees Meeting 

September 15, 2014   4 p.m.

Conference Call

Deborah Byers called the meeting to order at 4:00.  Also present were: Trustees Patricia Brown,  Travis Dann, Wendy Deichmann, Colleen Delcore, Ted Foss, Essie Harding, and John Jackson; Property Management Consultant Tom Clemow; Treasurer Kevin Domanico, Episcopal Staff Christine Doran; and Cabinet Member Wayne Butler.  Trustees Diana Cordes, and Paul Wiley were excused. 

 After prayer and a roll call, D. Byers thanked those participating for their willingness to have a meeting on such short notice.  She explained the urgency and then turned the meeting over to Tom Clemow for an update on the Henry Clay Blvd property.  Wendy Deichmann, John Jackson, and Kevin Domanico added to this information.  Wendy presented the Conference Center Task Force recommendation to increase the limit on acquisition to $895,000 and consider the additional terms. After questions by the trustees and careful discussion, the following was approved:
The Long Term Conference Center Task Force, their negotiating team, and the assigned trustees are authorized to present a purchase offer in the amount of $895,000 for the Henry Clay Blvd property, contingent upon all necessary approvals and the results of thorough due diligence.

We will retain the “Henry Clay BLVD, or other suitable property” language in the resolution, as we are seeking approval to move ahead with the plan for a new conference center, with dollar limits and intent to be prudent with resources, as a way for the Conference to move forward together in ministry.  We intend and expect to develop the named property, but experience suggests that we should allow for Plan B if necessary.

It is expected that financials and narratives will continue to be developed in accordance with the discussion prior to presentation to the Special Sessions.

Respectfully submitted,

Deborah Byers


